College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

May 20, 2015 – Minard 204J
Present: Rick Axelson, David Bertolini, Betsy Birmingham, Jeffrey Bumgarner, Ann Burnett, Jeffrey Clark, John Cox, Daniel Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Carol Pearson, Kent Sandstrom, David Swenson
Announcements
· The Department of Emergency Management was selected to receive a 4-year grant from the National Science Foundation.  NDSU is partnering with Purdue University and Virginia Tech University in the $2.5 million dollar grant.  Approximately $250,000 will come to NDSU.

· Charlene Wolf-Hall met with Kent and a number of department chairs/heads to provide data on Extra Section funding for FY16.  She reported that there may be less funding next year than in the past and that the primary focus should be on critical courses for incoming freshmen.  She hopes to make allocations for Fall Semester in mid June.
· Equipment requests for FY16 should be sent to Kent by May 27.

· Departmental Annual Reports are due to Kent by July 1.  The reports should be two pages or less.  Kent will send out the template for the report.

· Kent distributed copies the report on the College of AHSS that he presented to the Provost and Dean’s Council.
· First-year Head survey will need to be completed for Criminal Justice/Political Science.
Budget Updates - $14 million has been added to NDSU’s base for the next biennium, with approximately $10 million going to salaries. 

Merit /Salary Increases – salary increases for 12 promotions in the college will need to come out of the college’s allocation for raises this year, which leaves only about 2.7% to allocate for merit.  Departments were asked to submit recommendations for their units using an increase of 2.5%.  The remaining .2% will be used to address some market adjustments and special cases of compression.
Messaging 
· Chairs were asked to take another attempt at the 5-fingered messages while compiling their Annual Reports.
· Departmental web pages should be updated; check for dead links; if major changes are made, please notify Kent.
· Representatives of the college met with University Relations staff regarding messaging efforts and plans.  Betsy is sharing the monthly “Talking Points” with Ann Robinson Paul for possible stories by University Relations.
· Betsy also posts AHSS news and events to Facebook.

Strategic Planning – Steve Beck has agreed to serve as chair of the Strategic Planning Committee for AHSS.  This committee will gather feedback from the college and then provide information through open forums.  Chairs/Heads were asked to recommend faculty from units outside of their own department to serve on this committee.

Faculty and staff who are interested in participating in anti-racism efforts on campus should contact Betsy.

Summer Executive Council meetings – we may schedule a July EC meeting.  The annual half-day retreat will be held in August.

A group of faculty in the college are working on forming an “Introduction to Humanities” course, and they will be pursuing an NEH Enduring Questions grant.  Melissa Vosen Callens is leading their related efforts.
Meeting adjourned at 3:50 pm.
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas 
